

**Minutes of Traffic Advisory Group**  
**Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> September 2022, 7.30pm**  
**held at Tasburgh Main Village Hall**

**Present:** Cllr Willie Crawshay (Chair) Cllr Jill Casson, Cllr Geoff Merchant  
Jim Barton, Jane Hope, Nik Adams, and Tina Eagle (Clerk)

**Also in attendance:** No members of the public were present

**1. Attendance & Apologies**

Apologies were received and accepted from Martin Lyddall and Jeff Anderson

**2. Declarations of interest for items on the agenda and applications for dispensations**

None

**3. Minutes of meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> May 2022**

The minutes of the meeting previously circulated were considered. It was **agreed** to accept the minutes as a true record of the proceedings.

**4. Matters arising from minutes**

None

**5. Public participation**

The matter relating to the future of the group would be discussed under Agenda item 8

**6. Update on Community Speed Watch**

It was reported that morning speed watch sessions had been held by the group. Traffic had been notably quieter which was thought down to the summer holidays. Sessions would resume again at the end of the month.

PC Andy Sneddon had undertaken speed checks in Low Road. It was confirmed that the results would be shared when received.

**7. Update on SAM2 Data**

It was noted that the SAM2 recently acquired by the Parish Council is now permanently located on Low Road. It would be moved on a monthly basis between the nine approved locations, three of which are new. The other machine would continue to obtain data from the locations on Church Road, Grove Lane and Saxlingham Lane.

**8. Future Meetings**

Considerable discussion was held with regards to the effectiveness of the group, its remit, membership and that as an Advisory Group it only has the power to recommend proposals to the Parish Council. Where action has been achieved it has been through the Parish Council, who are able to give sufficient time to deal with any additional items raised by the community.

It was **agreed** that clarification would be sought from the Parish Council at a meeting being held on **18<sup>th</sup> October** on the brief and direction of the Advisory Group proposed by Jim Barton, seconded by Geoff Merchant all in favour.

**9. Date for next meeting**

Tuesday **8<sup>th</sup> November 7.30pm** Tasburgh Main Hall

Meeting closed at 8.30pm